On December 13th Board Member Debra Robinson asked the following question regarding Board Item RE1 - Utility Easement Deed for J.C. Mitchell Elementary:

Question:  Were we planning to provide utilities that were not adequate and safe?
Response:  No, we installed adequate and safe utilities.
Question:  How does this compare to utilities at other modernized elementary schools?
Response:  It compares equally to other modernization projects.  This type of easement would not normally be seen by the Board because it would be executed pursuant to the delegation of authority in Board Policy 7.172.  However, in this instance, the City of Boca required that we warrant title.  While this City requirement is a perfectly legitimate requirement and is not unreasonable, Policy 7.172 requires Board approval when the Board warrants title.  The Policy was drafted this way on the recommendation of the Construction Oversight Review Committee because they felt it would discourage entities from requiring us to warrant title if they knew we could grant the easement without warranties of title without taking the time to go to the Board.  
CORC reviewed this item, as well as all of the other items presented to the Board for this meeting, and they had no objection to this item moving forward for Board approval.
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